
WAC 296-128-030  Petitions for exceptions.  (1) Submission of pe-
titions for relief. Any employer or group of employers who, due to pe-
culiar conditions under which he or they must operate, desires author-
ity to maintain records in a manner other than required in this regu-
lation, or to be relieved of preserving certain records for the period 
specified in the regulation, may submit a written petition to the di-
rector setting forth the authority desired and the reasons therefor.

(2) Action on petitions. If, on review of the petition and after 
completion of any necessary investigation supplementary thereto, the 
director shall find that the authority prayed for, if granted, will 
not hamper or interfere with enforcement of the provisions of the act 
or any regulation or orders issued thereunder, he may then grant such 
authority but limited by such conditions as he may determine are 
requisite, and subject to subsequent revocation. Where the authority 
granted hereunder is sought to be revoked for failure to comply with 
the conditions determined by the director to be requisite to its exis-
tence, the employer or groups of employers involved shall be notified 
in writing of the facts constituting such failure and afforded an op-
portunity to achieve or demonstrate compliance.

(3) Compliance after submission of petitions. The submission of a 
petition or the delay of the director in acting upon such petition 
shall not relieve any employer or group of employers from any obliga-
tions to comply with all the requirements of the regulations in this 
part applicable to him or them. However the director shall give notice 
of the denial of any petition with due promptness.
[Regulation 294.7.001 (part), filed 12/30/60.]
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